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Alternative Formats Available 
206-477-5371 TTY Relay: 711 

For more information 
• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield 
• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  
• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov 

Construction Update: Road restoration to begin as soon as 
Monday, July 22   
King County’s contractor will conduct final testing of the pipe the week of July 15. 
If the pipe passes the pressure test, the contractor will re-open 164th Pl SE to through 
traffic.  

From Monday, July 22 through Friday, July 26 the contractor plans to implement 
single-lane closures along 164th Pl SE and portions of 163rd Ave E. During these 
closures, they will begin grinding, paving and patching the road. Please note that the 
timing of this work is dependent on weather conditions and can only begin once the pipe 
passes final testing.  

What to expect during grinding and paving: 

• Work hours: 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on weekdays and weekends.  
• Single lane closures: starting Monday July 22, on 164th Pl SE and portions of 

163rd Ave E. One lane will always remain open to allow traffic to pass through 
the area. Crews and signage will assist drivers in detouring around closures.  

• Driveway restrictions: There will be limited driveway access during paving and 
grinding. If the contractor needs to block access to your driveway, they will 
contact you directly with additional details.  

• Access maintained for services: Access will be maintained for emergency 
services, waste pickup, and mail delivery.  

• Increased noise and vibrations: During construction hours, you may 
experience increased noise and vibrations from the grinding and paving process. 

• Rough pavement following grinding: After grinding, there may be rough 
pavement and steel plates on the roadway until the paving is completed.   
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The schedule and duration for construction is tentative and is subject to change as work progresses. We 
will continue to provide email notices with updates on timing of specific construction activities. 

For more information about ongoing road closures in the area, please visit the project 
website. 
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